C.U.SHAH UNIVERSITY Summer Examination-2018

Subject Name: English

Subject Code: 4NS01ENG1		Branch: B.Sc. (Nursing)		
Year: 1 st	Date: 19/09/2018	Time: 02:00 To 05:00	Marks: 75	

Instructions:

- (1) Use of Programmable calculator & any other electronic instrument is prohibited.
- (2) Instructions written on main answer book are strictly to be obeyed.
- (3) Draw neat diagrams and figures (if necessary) at right places.
- (4) Assume suitable data if needed.

Q.1		Attempt the following questions:				
	a)	'The lazy boy was punished.' In this sentence which word is an adjective?				
		a. lazy	b. boy	c. punished		
	b)	Be quiet. Which kind of sentence is this?				
		a. assertive	b. optative	c. imperative		
	c)	'Fortune favours the brave' is a sentence of				
		a. simple present	b. simple past	c. simple future		
	d)	'Babar defeated Rana Sangha at Kanwaha' is a sentence of				
		a. simple past	b. past perfect	c. simple present		
	e)	'He will have left before you go to see him' is which form of future tense?				
		a. simple future	b. future continuous	c. future perfect		
	f)	"Shubash is a smart boy" Find the common noun in this sentence.				
		a. Shubash	b. smart	c. boy		
	g)	Name the parts of speech to which these words belong: Hurrah, Wow, Alas etc				
		a. preposition	b. conjunction	c. interjection		
	h)	"Alas! He is no more. Which word in this sentence is an interjection?				
		a. He	b. more	c. Alas		



	i)	Conjunction 'or' is used for				
		a. same ideas	b. opposite ideas	c. alternative ideas		
	j)	"so, therefore, because etc." are used for				
		a. to denote time	b. to denote condition	c. to denote cause		
	k)	Which among the followings are proper nouns?				
		a. king/queen	b. minister/secretary	c. America / Japan		
	1)	Chinese, smart, lazy, pink etc. are				
		a. verbs	b. adverbs	c. adjectives		
	m)	"He had been teaching a novel for two months." is which form of the tense?				
		a. past perfect continuous continuous	b. past continuous	c. present		
	n)	Article 'a/an' is used for				
		a) anyone	b. everyone	c. particular one		
	o)	o) To ask or to give suggestions we use				
		a. can/could	b. shall/should	c. may/might		
Atten Q-2	npt aı	ny two questions from Q-2 to Attempt all questions	Q-5		(15)	
	a)	Use suitable modals in the blanks.			7	
	i.	you lead a happy life! (wish)				
	ii.					
	iii.					
	iv.					
	v.	You improve your spelling. (necessity)				
	vi.	He does not speak to me. (bold assertion)				
	vii.	You keep your promise. (duty) Insert appropriate articles in the blanks.				
	b)					
	i. 	cow is useful animal.			8	
	ii. 	word to wise is sufficient. Rama has come without umbrella.				
	iii.					
	iv.	French is easy language.				
	v.	Saraswati is sacred river.				



Q-3 Attempt all questions

a) **Correct the following:**

- i. Have you never saw an elephant?
- ii. Which is longest river in India?
- iii. I meet him yesterday.
- iv. He stay in bed till nine every morning.
- v. My father have a motor cycle.
- vi. Children likes chocolates.
- vii. I goes to the temple every Monday. .

b) Transcribe the following words into phonetic symbols:

school, market, gate, near, poor, bed, bid, bead,

Q-4 Attempt all questions

a) Make the précis of the following paragraph of about one-third of the original length
 7 and give a suitable title.

The Road is one of the great fundamental institutions of mankind. Not only is the Road one of the great human institutions because it is fundamental to social existence, but also because it's varied effects appear in every department of the State. It is the Road which determines the sites of many cities and the growth and nourishment of all. It is the Road which controls the development of strategies and fixes the sites of battles. It is the Road that gives its framework to all economic development. It is the Road which is the channel of all trade, and, what is more important of all ideas. In its most humble function it is a necessary guide without which progress from place to place would be a ceaseless experiment; it is a sustenance without which organised society would be impossible, thus the Road moves and controls all history.

b) Read the paragraph carefully and answer the questions below.

8

There is some truth in the common saying that while dogs become attached to persons, cats are generally attached to places. A dog will follow his master anywhere, but a cat keeps to the house it is used do; and even when the house changes hand, the cat will remain there, so long as it is kindly treated by the new owners. A cat does not seem to be capable of the personal devotions often shown by a dog. It thinks most of its own comforts, and its love is only cupboard love.

- (a) What is the common saying about cats and dogs?
- (b) How would you describe a cat in comparison to a dog?
- (c) Do you think a dog is capable of the personal devotion? How?
- (d) What would you like to have? A cat or a dog? Why?

Q-5 Attempt all questions

a) Make the précis of the following paragraph of about one-third of the original length 7 and give a suitable title.



8

(15)

(15)

To forgive an injury is often considered to be a sign of weakness; it is really a sign of strength. It is easy to allow oneself to be carried away by resentment and hate into an act of vengeance; but it takes a strong character to restrain these natural passions. The man who forgives injury proves himself to be the superior of the man who wronged him, and puts the wrong-doer to shame. Forgiveness may even turn a foe into a friend, so mercy is the noblest form of revenge.

b) Read the paragraph carefully and answer the questions below.

The grandeur of a drawing room and a living room is best felt when there is an element of nature's pride possession - a tree, or an indoor plat, or even for that matter a sapling. Children as of now get to see less of greenery and more of technologically driven software parts. Fortunately we have come to a point where we can bring the world of flora to our homes.

In the emerging world scenario, interior decoration has become a passion and a dictum for healthy living. The art of planting in small pots with its branches neatly trimmed gives rise to small neat structures of plants. These plants are easy to grow indoors as long as they have soil, air, light and water. Plants can be grown in the house all year round. Of late Bonsai have attracted the attention of one and all. Botanists say that bonsai are ornamental trees or shrubs grown in a pot and artificially prevented from reaching their normal size. The Japanese specialize in bonsai and Ikebana. The latter flowers are displayed according to strict rules.

- (a) How can the grandeur of drawing room be best felt?
- (b) What do the today's children miss and why?
- (c) How can the world of flora be brought to our homes?
- (d) What do the Botanists say about bonsai?

Q-6 Attempt any six questions from A to J

- A You are suffering from fever. Write an application to your Class Counselor for 2 days 5 leave.
- B Write a leave application in advance to the authority of your college for the marriage 5 ceremony of your uncle.
- C Write a resume applying for the post of Nurse in Life Care Hospital.
- D Write an application for the post of a Nursing Tutor in Sanjeevani Nursing College.
- E A post of Clinical Instructor is laying vacant in Mother Teresa Nursing College, **5** Ahmedabad. Send your resume.
- F A post of Assistant Professor is laying vacant in Aditya Nursing College. Write an **5** application.
- G Write a report of a patient suffering from Jaundice.H Write a report of the patient admitted in orthopedic ward.
- I Write paragraph on any one: 1. Environmental hygiene 2. Medical profession in India 5
- J Write in detail about parts of speech with examples.



8

30

5

5

5

5

5